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A few days ago, I received a call from
Brother Feghaly. He is working on plans to
have a pastors conference in the Middle East
sometime in May of 2009. I pray that we will
have a number of pastors from the States
that will be
y interested in
making this trip to
- meet men from the
~ Middle East that
are serving the
Lord. As soon as
we have some
details, I will pass
them on. In the
meantime, please pray that the Lord will allow
the plans to be made, and ask the Lord if
perhaps you should be a part of this
conference.

We are now working with men in Jordan, Iraq,
Lebanon and Egypt. We praise the Lord for
these faithful servants of Christ. Pray that
the Lord will protect them, and that He will
add to their numbers through the salvation of
souls. When the final count is given in heaven,
I believe that we will be amazed at the
results of missionary activity in this part of
the world.

In April, we were in conferences in Arizona,
North Carolina, Florida and Virginia. Thank
you for praying for our safety and the

blessings of the Lord. We never ceased to be
amazed at the watch-care of our great God.

We had the joy of preaching the missions
conference at Heavens View Baptist Church in
Arizona City, Arizona, again this year. Pastor
Darrell Roe has been in Arizona City for more
than two years
now and the Lord
has blessed his

"~ ministry there.
The Lord allowed
them fo purchase
some land recently,
and they hope to
build in the next
couple of years. I
know that they would be blessed if you would
remember to pray for them. Pastor Roe is out
of Morristown Baptist Tabernacle in
Morristown, Tennessee, where Brother Ralph
Benfield is pastor.

Darleen and I want to thank you for standing
with us again for another month. Many of
you have supported our ministry for more
than twenty years now, and we are so
grateful for your kindness. Continue to pray
that the Lord will give us clear direction in
His will. We hunger for His blessings in the
conferences as we travel around the world.
We pray that He will bless your labor of love
as you serve Him in your part of the world.
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